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On 11/19/2018 at approximately 1:16PM, Guiford Police and Fire Departments responded to the area of 2600 Boston Post Rd for a reported serious motor vehicle accident.  Members of the Guilford Police Accident Reconstruction Unit took over the investigation in which one driver sustained serious injuries and was transported to the hospital for emergency care.  The driver of the second vehicle was also transported to the hospital for minor injuries.  

This area of the Boston Post Rd remains closed while the investigation remains active.  Anyone who may have witnessed this accident or may have any information is encouraged to contact the Guilford Police routine number, 203-453-8061.     
  
It is expected that the Boston Post Rd will re-open within the hour.  


